
From: David Burnett
To: Lisa Thompson, ICMA-CM, AICP
Cc: William Moore; Kathy Heintel; Sarah May; Melissa Merrell; Matt Helms; Matt Lasher; Tracey Kerstetter; James

Eversole; Stacey Barber; Danny McManus Jr
Subject: Crescendo/Shea Homes Project
Date: Tuesday, November 1, 2022 6:21:53 PM

Hello Lisa,
 
The proposed Crescendo development is a proposed 486 dwelling unit development to be located
on Providence Road, north of Cuthbertson Road and across from Gray Byrum Road. It will be within
the following school attendance areas for the upcoming (2022-2023) school year:
 
Sandy Ridge Elementary currently at 87% rated capacity
Marvin Ridge Middle currently at 97% rated capacity
Marvin Ridge High currently at 112 % rated capacity
 
PLEASE NOTE: Although the above schools are the current assignments for this area, the Union
County Public Schools Board of Education has the obligation and reserves the right to modify
assignments in order to optimize facility utilization and efficiency.  By our accounting, this will bring
the number of planned and not built housing units within the Sandy Ridge ES attendance area to
approximately 558 units. This includes:
 
- Belle Grove: 14 additional units
- Leacroft: 10 additional units
- Providence Estates: 41 additional units
- Wingard Meadows: 7 units
- Crescendo: 486 units
 
Also within the Marvin Ridge cluster attendance area (for a total of approximately 774 units) are:
 
- Oldenburg: 41 additional units
- Three Pond Acres: 4 additional units
- Towns at Audrey Park: 1 additional units
- Broadmoor: 69 units
- Estates at Marvin Branch: 12 units
- Heritage at Marvin:  68 units
- Estates at Marvin Acres:  21 units
 
Per Board of Education policy, Marvin Ridge Middle and Marvin Ridge High are no longer accepting
transfers due to high enrollment and are currently at or above design capacity. Marvin Ridge High
School currently has mobile classrooms due to current crowding/high utilization of classroom space. 
Additional residential construction contributes to high enrollments, which in turn exacerbate
problems such as:
 
- Additional mobile classrooms
- Inadequate capacity for food service and rest room facilities
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- Rationing of access to the Media Center
- Insufficient parking and queuing space for parents to safely deliver or pick up their children
- Inadequate planning/meeting space for additional staff.
 
Thank you
 

Dave Burnett
Director of Facilities
 

Union County Public Schools
201 Venus Street
Monroe, NC 28112
 

704-296-3160 X6755 (Phone)
704-218-1716 (Cell)
Note:  All email correspondence to and from this address is subject to public review under the NC
Public Records Law. 
As a result all messages may be monitored by and disclosed to third parties.
In compliance with federal law, UCPS administers all educational programs, employment activities
and admissions without discrimination against any person on the basis of gender, race, color,
religion, national origin, age, or disability.
 


